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STAFF RECOMMENDATION REGARDING AMERENUE

REQUEST THAT LETTERS REGARDING ILLINOIS POWER BE SENT TO

COMMISSIONERS OF THE FEDERAL ENERGY REGULATORY COMMISSION AND COMMISSIONERS OF THE ILLINOIS COMMERCE COMMISSION 
COMES NOW the Staff (Staff) of the Missouri Public Service Commission (Commission) and submits the attached draft pleading entitled “Additional Comments Of The Missouri Public Service Commission” to be filed with the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (FERC) and sent to the Commissioners of the Illinois Commerce Commission (ICC) in response to the request of Union Electric Company, d/b/a AmerenUE.  In response to AmerenUE’s pleading filed on November 13, 2003, the Commission convened on November 14, 2003 to hear AmerenUE’s request that the Commission send to the Commissioners of the FERC and the Commissioners of the ICC letters requesting that these regulatory agencies take action to ensure that Illinois Power is in the Midwest Independent Transmission System Operator, Inc. (Midwest ISO) instead of the PJM Interconnection (PJM).  After the on-the-record proceeding on November 14, 2003, the parties in attendance met.  As a result of the events on November 14, 2003, AmerenUE submitted a revised letter to the parties on November 17, 2003, and the Staff submitted the attached proposed pleading to the parties on November 18, 2003.  The Staff recommends that the Commission direct its General Counsel to file the attached pleading with the FERC and send copies to the Commissioners of the ICC, pursuant to the request of AmerenUE that the Commission take action respecting reliability concerns relating to which regional transmission organization (RTO) Illinois Power is authorized to join.   The Office of the Public Counsel (Public Counsel) has authorized the Staff to indicate in this pleading that the Public Counsel supports the Commission’s utilization of the attached pleading for filing with the FERC and submission to the ICC.
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